HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL

South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Thursday 23 April 2008
HELD AT THE DETHICK HALL, MANCHESTER LANE, HARTSHORNE

PRESENT Mr P Worthington (Chairman) and 11 members of the public

Also Present R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council 
	01/08/PM
	Apologies.

Mrs Mawby. Parish Councillors D Adams, D Jenkinson, Mrs S Roberts, R Shadrack, Mrs J Burley, N Tilley, A Sharratt and I Harper.  

	02/08/PM
	MINUTES
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 23 April 2007 were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 

	03/08/PM
	MATTERS ARISING

None


	04/08/PM
	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Your Parish Council met 12 times during the year with an average attendance of 78%.

There were 3 Recreation meetings and 1 Finance meeting.  These are attended by members of the sub-committees. Site meetings at ‘hot spots’ and ‘problem spots’ are attended by Council members who are available at that particular time of day. Very often it is the Clerk who attends and organizes the program of work with the permission of the Council. It was with sadness that the Council was informed of the death of Councillor Wheat in June 2007.  A donation in his memory was given to the Dr Barnardo foundation

It has been a busy year for the Council.

The area of Woodville Road that flooded during the heavy rains earlier in the year was reviewed as ‘possible future flood risk’ and been dealt with by the District Council.

Manchester Lane has had a speeding problem as well as soil contamination from the excavation of the hill to the left of Manchester Lane as you exit the village. Both of these items have been pursued and we are now waiting for plans from the County Council and the costings to discuss installing road humps along the built up area of Manchester Lane. The residents have been inconvenienced for years and a survey has indicated that all are in favour of this project

The junction of Sandcliffe Rd, Dunsmoor Lane and Netherhall Road has been a place where an accident has been waiting to happen for many years. The Vice Chair, Roy Bell, has spent many of his otherwise leisure hours cutting back the hedge and improving the access views. It is referred to at Council Meetings as ‘Roy’s corner’.   Eventually this area has been widened, lit and sign posted. There has been a great improvement to the safety of the area.  The problem now of course is that it has become a race track with cars taking the centre of the road to accelerate out of the clearly marked 30mph area.  Sometimes we mend one problem only to create another.

Following correspondence with the County Highways Department, the Council were pleased that the 30mph area on Ticknall Road was not increased to 40mph.as suggested. Parishioners in that area where very concerned at the proposed increase.

The recreation areas have taken up much time both in sub committee and general council meetings. For more than one reason the programs  at Salisbury Drive at Mount Road have been delayed due to illness, weather and  previous commitments of the contractors.. It now looks likely that both areas will have their multi games areas completed and hopefully in use for the summer holidays. I have to report that the Salisbury Drive area has been debated and at times rather heatedly as to whether that project should go ahead. Can you imagine the mood and disappointment of Council members at a site meeting this month, to find the new children’s’ play area covered in mud and broken glass before the area had even been completed.  The devastation to the football changing room had to be seen to be believed.  Some mindless vandals had set fire to the rooms, leaving them in a very dangerous state. The building was made safe at the expense of public money, only for us to be informed, that with the aid of ropes and using the goal posts as levers, they again had gained access and burnt out the remaining part of the building.  The only option the council has is to have it taken away meaning that the field can no longer be used for organised football matches.  You can imagine that some members wanted to delay the multi games area to see what happens to the children’s play area?  We can only look at other sites and hope that, as in other areas, the youth of the Salisbury Drive area will take ownership of the project along with the people of that area and try to dissuade this waste of both public money and an active sports area. The police are actively investigating the arson and have been given names and been directed to a local school. Their enquiries are ongoing.  There has been vandalism on the Mount Road area as well, the tiles having been removed from the roof.  All of this is paid for by the Parishioners’ contribution to the Parish Council instead of being used for the improvement of our Parish.

Speaking of sporting facilities, the Council arrange for the Sportsmobile to visit all 3 Recreation areas twice during the summer holidays. This is usually very popular; of course the weather has a great bearing on numbers attending.

There are the projects that go on year in and year out, for example the Community Transport bus runs weekly for those who are housebound and unable to collect their pensions or shop.  This is subsidised by the council.

· The Church clock is maintained by Smiths of Derby and is paid for by the Council. 

· The Council assist in the maintenance of the Church yard by supplying a skip to help keep the Church yard tidy and an area of dignity for those visiting their loved one’s graves.

· The public footpaths are kept in good repair for the pleasure of those who walk them.

· A wreath is provided in the Parish by the Council to commemorate the fallen on Armistice Day each year. 

· A considerable donation was given to assist in the refurbishing of the Dethick Hall.   

The Council would like to thank the Lengthsman Mr Watts for his dedicated work in keeping the Parish tidy.  It is a thankless job when you see how folk drive through the village disposing of their rubbish out of the car windows. I often look at the road side from Hartshorne to Ticknall and think that without Mr Watts our road sides would look like that.  It really does spoil the look of the countryside.

The other person that the Parish needs to thank is Mr Manifold who almost daily does the rounds, again picking up the rubbish that others obviously no longer have any use for. I wonder if a ‘keep our village clean’ sign, encourages or discourages the act of littering.

The Hartshorne Web Site is to have a new Web Master this year who lives in the Parish.  It has recently been updated and is a worth while site to visit. 

I would like to thank the Council for their continued support over many years, Roy Bell for his support. I would also like to thank the Clerk for his support and his experience he brings to the position.  


	05/08/PM
	PARISH COUNCIL FINANCIAL REPORT BY THE PARISH CLERK
Once again it gives me pleasure to present the Final accounts for 2007/8 which ended on 31 March 2008. You will see that these accounts have yet to be Audited; this will happen next week and then be presented to the Parish Council at the May meeting. These accounts are then submitted to the Audit Commission by early June.

This year has been a relatively quiet year as compared with the past 4/5 years with both Receipts and Payment being less then previous years. The parish continues to benefit from the Investment Account with Approx £6500.00 received in interest. This obviously benefits ALL the Residents of Hartshorne. There has also been an increase in income from football lettings at Salisbury Drive however due to the recent vandalism this may not continue. Goseley Recreation Ground has had no income this year due mainly allowing the pitch to settle following the  recent drainage system installed. Next season the Parish Council has received 2 applications to play on Sundays and Greenbank are willing to transfer from Salisbury Drive on Saturdays. (This hopefully will achieve an income of £700.00). The allotments are again just about fully occupied with perhaps 1 or 2 vacant.
Expenditure overall was very similar to the previous year with only  the expenditure on recreation grounds being reduced significantly. The Parish Council did make a donation of £1500.00 to the Dethick Hall towards repairs and improvements. This year the Parish paid £330.00 towards cleaning up the Church yard, however the Church did contribute half towards the costs.

During 2008/9 financial year the Parish Council will be part financing the installation of the two MUGA’s at Goseley and Salisbury Drive, our contribution of £50000.00 being 1/3 of the total cost the balance will be funded by SDDC. 

There were no questions from the floor.


	06/08/PM
	TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM ORGANISTIONS

Verbal and written reports were received from Hartshorne Coffee Club, Dethick Hall, Hartshorne Short mat, Hartshorne Ladies Club, Hartshorne Indoor Bowls Club, Goseley Neighbour Watch, Goseley Community Centre Committee and Hartshorne Charities..

The Parish Council were pleased that all the organisations are still thriving



	07/08PM
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1. Residents were concerned about the HGV’s using Manchester Lane. They also said they are in discussions with the County Council about a possible footpath along certain parts of Manchester Lane. 


	08/08/PM
	The Chairman thanked all the residents for attending the meeting.

The Meeting closed at 8.40 p.m.
Signed…………………………………………………..   Dated……………………………………………….
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